
 
COUNTY OF ST. PAUL 
5015 – 49 Avenue, St. Paul, AB 
 

 

Request for Decision         

Council Meeting: January 14, 2020 

8.8  Letter of Support for Town of Bonnyville Expression of Interest for 

Family Resource Network HUB 

         

Request 

The Town of Bonnyville decided to submit an Expression of Interest to the Ministry 

of Children’s Services to serve as the Hub for the Region, which includes the Town 

and MD of Bonnyville, the Town and County of St. Paul, the Town of Elk Point and 

Villages of Glendon and Vilna.  Director of FCSS, Janice Fodchuk, endorses the 

Town of Bonnyville’s expression of interest.    

The operations costs for the Family Resource Network are to be fully funded by the 

grants through the Ministry, with no expectation of financial contributions from the 

municipalities.  The deadline to apply is January 20, 2020.  Due to the quick 

turnaround after the holidays, administration provided the letter of support prior to 

the Christmas break.   

Budget/Financial – N/A 

Legislation/Bylaw/Policy Consideration – N/A 

 

 

Alternatives 

 

Recommendation 

Administration is recommending ratifying the letter of support for the Town of 

Bonnyville for their Expression of Interest for the Family Resource Network Hub. 

 

 

Submitted by: Phyllis Corbiere, Executive Assistant  


